November 2nd, 2016

President: Bob Howard Treasurer: Yvonne Adam Secretary: Bob Graham
Chief Flying Instructor: Vacant Field Operations: Scott Boutilier

Call to order: 19:55

Attendees: Yvonne Adam, Scott Boutilier, Jim Childerhose, Bob Graham, Bob Howard,
Ken Klein and Poncho.

March's Minutes Approved: Scott Boutilier / Jim Childerhose

Financial Report Approved: Yvonne Adam / Scott Boutilier
XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX

President's Report:

Bob and Yvonne attended the Zone Meeting in Ottawa. Bob Howard gave a club report stating
that weather and attendance at our field was poor this year. It was noticed at the Zone Meeting
that the MAAC constitution only includes Sport and not recreational flying. A resolution was to
add recreational flying to the constitution.

Flight Training Report:

Given by Bob Howard, as position is vacant.
Bob Howard presented Ken Klein with his Wings certificate. Congratulations Ken!!

Field Report:

e Last cut of the season was done on October 26".
e Scott Boutilier mentioned one or two replacement flight tables are required for next
season.

Old Business

e There was a request last meeting that the club membership list be posted on the Internet
and only be viewable by club members. Bob Graham advised those present that all club
correspondence sent to the group email address was posted in the Google discussion



group and could be viewed by following the link located at the bottom of any email sent
out to the group. “Visit this group at https://groups.google.com/group/algonquinrcmx. “

e The club has received a large number of models and components from the clean up of
Ross MacEwan's workshop. Anyone who is interested in any of these items should
contact Scott for details.

Discussions of Interest

e Bob Howard gave us an update on long time club member Ross MacEwan.

e A discussion was had regarding the viability of maintaining the field on TV tower road.
It appears that 5 of the current 18 active club members used the field on a regular basis.
Flying was also done at the Deep River Airport by members residing in Deep River,
because of the risk of changing weather and reduced travel time. A wait and see
approach was agreed to by those present. It was also suggested if you intend to fly a
quick group email might prompt others to join in.

e [an MacLeod dropped by prior to the start of our meeting. He has a large number of
plastic models (non R/C), mostly 1/72 scale and numerous train (HO and N) bits and
pieces he is trying to sell. Bob Graham has his contact information, which will be sent out
with the minutes.

e All club executive positions are open this year, any members who are interested in
getting involved please let us know at the December meeting.

Next Meeting

December 7%,

Adjournment
Meeting was adjourned at 20:45.


https://groups.google.com/group/algonquinrcmx
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